SCOTT & MARILEE OCUMENTS SERVANTS HELPING IN THE MINISTRY September 2024

"The Lord is good, a strong hold in the day of trouble; and he knoweth them that trust in him."
Nahum 1:7

My Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

The truth of this familiar and favorite verse never grows old. THE LORD IS GOOD!! Oh, how much we see this each and every day. God is good to us in so many ways, and we thank Him for the everlasting goodness that visits us on a daily basis. He is good, and He is certainly a strong hold in the day of trouble. We are so thankful that whenever we are facing trouble, He is there as our Rock; He is our Defense; He is our strong tower. We praise God for being so good to us. I echo the words of the Apostle Paul. "...I thank Christ Jesus our Lord, who hath enabled me, for that he counted me faithful, putting me into the ministry" I Timothy 1:12.

The month of September was a busy month, and we thank God for opening so many doors for us to present our work and to report to some of our supporting churches.

On September 1, we were in Woodbridge, VA, where I had the opportunity to present our work to Central Baptist Church on Sunday morning. We had a wonderful time with Pastor Brad Weniger and his people. On Sunday night we visited Heritage Baptist Church, pastored by Mark Carpenter. Pastor Carpenter gave me an opportunity to briefly share our work. Pray that we will be able to return to Heritage and present our work more fully.

On September 8, I had the opportunity to preach at New Birth Baptist church in Walnut Cove, NC. Pastor DeWayne Young asked me to preach in the morning service as we honored the grandparents on Grandparents Day. It was a joy to report to this supporting church the goodness of God in our ministry.

On September 22, we traveled to a new church to us, Abundant Harvest Baptist Church in Kingsland, GA, where we presented our work, and I preached in the morning service. We thank

God for the good fellowship that we had with Pastor Curtis Cantrell, Assistant Pastor Elroy Freeman, their wives, and the church people there. On Sunday night, I had the privilege of preaching at and reporting to Northside Baptist Church in Jesup, GA, which is also one of our supporting churches. It was a blessing to fellowship with Pastor Anthony Hipps and his people.

We ended the month at another one of our supporting churches.

On September 29, God gave me the opportunity to teach Sunday school, preach in the morning service, and report to Lighthouse Baptist Church in Washington, NC. It is always a blessing when we get to be with Pastor Brian Alphin and his people.

The Lord is good, and we thank Him for answered prayer. Praise God from whom all blessings flow!! During September, we were able to secure our airline tickets for our upcoming trip to England. We are so thankful that this has been done, and we thank you for your prayers in this matter.

Pray for us as we have many meetings scheduled for October. We will be traveling many miles and consuming many hours. Pray that God would protect us on the road and give us safety along the way.

Continue to pray as we prepare ourselves for our trip to England in January. We look forward to relieving missionaries Roger and Tammy Tooley. Please pray for the Tooleys as they make plans to come home for furlough.

It has been a good month because He is good, a strong hold in the day of trouble. We thank you for your prayers and your support. May the goodness of God be with you in

the coming days. God bless all of

Contact :

309 Ridge Road NW • Wilson, NC 27896 Scott: 252-822-1063 • Marilee: 252-822-3555 scottleenorman@gmail.com

Sending Church:

Trinity Baptist Church PO Box 1236 3624 Raleigh Road Parkway Wilson, NC 27894 2-822-3555 Sincerely In Christ, **Ccott and Marilee Morman**

LIGHTHOUS

Send Support to / Mission Agency:
World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions
PO Box 725
Kings Mountain, NC 28086

Info@wwntbm.net



SEEKING THE LOST · ENCOURAGING THE SAINTS · AT HOME AND ABROAD